
  
 
Council Report 
For the Meeting of November 23, 2023 
 
 

To: Council Date: November 3, 2023 

From:  William Doyle, Acting Director, Engineering & Public Works 

Subject: Vehicles for Hire Bylaw (#23-081) Amendment Bylaw (No. 24) 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That Council give first, second and third readings for the attached Vehicles for Hire Bylaw (#23-
081) No. 24. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of this report is to present amendments to the Vehicles for Hire Bylaw per direction 
from Council in summer 2023. 

Current Bylaw language requires Council’s approval to award licences. In July 2023, Council 
approved the following motion for staff to streamline the licencing process by authorizing the 
Director, Engineering and Public Works, to award licenses after a competitive procurement 
process. The resolution is as follows:   

That Council instruct the City Solicitor to bring forward amendments to the Vehicle for Hire 
Bylaw to: 

a) Add more sightseeing vehicle parking stands to Schedule D as described in this 
report; and 

b) Delegate to the Director of Engineering and Public Works the authority to allocate 
parking stands in Schedule D based on a competitive process. 

Staff are recommending Council approve the amendments to the Vehicles for Hire Bylaw as 
described in this report.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
  
 
 
Ross Kenny 
Assistant Director, Transportation 
 
 

 
 
William Doyle 
Acting Director, Engineering & Public Works 
 

 
Report accepted and recommended by the City Manager. 
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